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On November 15, 2018, Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc. (HA WC or the Company), 
filed a motion to extend the special contract providing emergency water service to Tisdale Trailer Park 
(Tisdale) in Salem. HA WC and Tisdale entered into the contract due to E.coli contamination in 
Tisdale's water supply. The Commission previously approved HA WC's bulk water service 
agreement with Tisdale until November 1, 2018, the deadline for Tisdale's owner to decide ifthe 
wells were fit for rehabilitation. Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc., Order No. 26, 174 
(September 14, 2018). Tisdale's owner notified HA WC that rehabilitation efforts were unsuccessful 
and requested HA WC provide a permanent water service connection. HA WC is in the process of 
submitting a petition for :franchise expansion to cover the Tisdale area. In the interim, HA WC 
motioned to extend the deadline, allowing HA WC to continue its provision of bulk water service to 
Tisdale pursuant to the terms of the special contract approved in Order No. 26,174. 

On November 19, 2018, Staff of the Public Utilities Commission (Staff) filed a 
recommendation for Commission approval of HA WC's request. Staff requested that the deadline be 
extended to either the time the Commission issues an order on HA WC's forthcoming :franchise 
expansion petition or April 30, 2019, whichever is sooner. 

The Commission has determined that special circumstances still exist, requiring HA WC to 
provide an emergency connection to Tisdale, allowing Tisdale residents to have a potable water 
supply. The Commission also determined that, pursuant to RSA 378:18, the terms of the water supply 
contract are just and consistent with the public interest and has approved them. Given that the water 
supply is through a bulk contract on a temporary basis and anticipate a forthcoming filing by HA WC 
for a :franchise expansion to the Tisdale area, the Commission decided that it did not need to waive the 
hearing requirements of RSAs 374:22 and :26 pursuant to RSA 378:9, as requested by HA WC in its 
motion. 




